
St. Boniface Altar Society 

Minutes from September 25, 2023 

The St. Boniface Altar Society meeting was held Monday, September 25, 2023 with 16 members 

present. The meeting opened with prayer.  Minutes from the last meeting and the Treasurer’s 

Report were read.  
Treasurer’s Report (April 18, 2023 – August 23, 2023)                                                                                                                                                                           

Beginning Ckbk Balance…………. $ 18,365.30 

Receipts ………………………. $ 1,120.67 

Expenses ……………………… $ 5,816.18                                               

Ending Ckbk Balance……...$ 13,669.79 

CD Balance 9/30/2022 …… $40,749.56 

Money for Penney and a Prayer was collected.     

A thank you from Luke and Ashley Beckman for the baptismal gift was passed around. 

Old Business: 

1. President Anna purchased 2 handheld shark vacuums that are in the basement of the 

church. 

2. Lynell Morgan gave an update on recovering the chairs in the front of the church. They 

will talk with Father about the type of material to use for covering the chairs.  Lynell 

Morgan and Pam Dinslage will take care of this and will ask for help if they need it. 

New Business: 

1. Emily Borer gave a report for food needed from each circle for the Thanksgiving Bazaar. 

a. 150 pieces of dessert (pies - 7 pieces, 9X13 dessert - 15 pieces) 

b. 7 turkeys 

       Julie Borer discussed a few changes in the worklist.  

The dining room workers need to start at 10:15. The serving line goes from 10:30-12:30. We 

need to have a circle clean the gym kitchen Monday evening suggested time was 6:30. 

If anyone thinks of changes that need to be made to the work list let Julie know this week 

because she will work on the list next week. 

2. Denise Dreger cleans the convent 4 times a year.  Anna is going to talk with her about 

how often it needs to be cleaned now that we don’t have family formation here 

anymore. 



3. A thank you was expressed to circles 6 & 1 for deep cleaning the gym.  It looked very 

nice. 

4. It was brought up that some of the coffee pots are not working at the KC Hall and need 

to be replaced.  Anna will check them it was suggested that there should be 3 to 4 

working coffee pots. 

5. A discussion was held about families giving to large of a number to serve at funerals.  

President Anna recommended to have circle leaders advise families when contacting 

them that our average funeral runs between 125-150 people. 

Work List: 

******* Encourage spouses and children to help out when calling parishioners 

Church Cleaning: Circle 5 & 6 (October 19)                                                           

Funeral: Circle 3                                                            

Charity: Circle 2  

Next meeting: (Tentative) Monday, October 23, 2023 @ 7:00 pm  

Meeting was closed with an Our Father.                        

Respectfully submitted by Deb Beckman 


